Michelle Shaw

London

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

My husband and I came to the UK six years ago with two main aims; Travel and make some money.

After both working as qualified accountants in Sydney for four years and having no money to show for it we both sat down to work out why. On analysis, we had very quickly after leaving University pushed into the top tax bracket (48.5%, plus some medicare) and in addition were required to pay back our HECS debt. At the same time, thanks to the wonder that is email we were in contact with a number of Aust friends living in the UK, who were reportedly able to travel and still have money in the bank. So to London we went and hear we have been since. We would both love to return and bring the knowledge we have acquired with us. However current Australian tax laws continue to provide little incentive to work. In particular the top tax bracket for individuals is very high and kicks in at a very low salary. Also the lack of tax breaks for SME's. A "harder you work the less you'll get" type approach certainly does little to encourage innovation. 

Whilst we would love to return home and apply the knowledge we have attained, the above tax issues and the fact that Australia is, as are most countries, facing a baby boomers crisis by 2010, which will put further strain on the tax payer, the incentives aren't great.

Good luck with the inquiry

Michelle Shaw
